
Please take a look at
ouR new website and
Facebook page. This
will keep you up to
date with the most
recent goings on in

the school. 
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S3 Geography

The S3 Geography class
went on a rivers field
trip to the Reafirth
Burn. They worked in

groups to find out the
depth of the river at

two different
meanders, the

angularity of the
rocks and the speed

the river was flowing
at. 



Biobus Visit

Staff from the Moredun Institute provide engaging lessons on various
sheep diseases, such as liver fluke and scab. They also demonstrated

how to test for these diseases, use DNA testing techniques, and
assess the effectiveness of medicines in treating them.

The visit aimed to educate school pupils about the latest
developments in animal, to promote higher livestock standards and

importance of STEM subjects and careers.
Thanks to DYW Shetland for organising this event.



European Day of
Languages!

S4 &
 Management

Team
 Lunch

26th of September was “European Day of 
Languages”
 
It has been brilliant to see the skills and interest our staff have for
languages and learn of their connections to other countries and
people. For the purpose of a quiz, they recorded themselves speaking a
language other than their own. They spoke Polish, German, Spanish,
Navajo, Russian, Finnish, Norwegian, Arabic, Croatian, French, Dutch,
Italian, Mandarin, Turkish and Welsh. Ava Nicol in S2 finished as the
overall winner, identifying the most speakers and languages. Bravo
Ava ! Your listening skills are top ! Well done to all the pupils who
took part. Adam Leslie in S3 was the closest at guessing the number of
languages in the world : 7,139 (according to the “Ethnologue” guide).

On Monday 7th our Ss4 class had lunch with our
management team. This gave them the chance to

share their thoughts on the term and begin
discussions on what they would like to see/do next

term. - including the school dance!



This week our S1 class went on their overnight school trip that
they have organised this term. This gave the class some

independence and allowed them to work together as a team to
plan the trip. 

The class did lots of activities including swimming, dinner at
Magno’s, playing in the playpark and going on the climbing wall. 
This allowed the class to spend more time getting to know each
other, supporting each other and have good fun together! We

also celebrated Thorfinn who completed his deep end test! Well
done Thorfinn!

S1
Overnight

Trip



Read Diverse
During our Whole School assembly we
celebrated Daisy Mallett (S2) for
earning her Read Diverse certificate.
Daisy has read 4 diverse books To
receive her certificate and badge.
Well done Daisy!

Shoebox Appeal

this year we will be supporting the
Blythswood Care Shoebox Appeal. We

would appreciate donations of
prefilled boxes into school, as well as

any items from the checklist below.
Pupils will then use these items to

make up more boxes to send away.     



Anchor for
Families

Anchor is here for you and your family, whenever 
you need it.
All families can find themselves fighting to stay
 afloat; whether pulled under by rising living costs, health concerns or
isolation. Anchor will help you back onto dry land.
What does Anchor for Families do?
The Anchor Team is always ready to listen to whatever pressures your family
are under.
Working with you, we will help you get all the support you need to thrive, and
will continue to do so as long as you need it.
This might be making sure your family is receiving all the financial support and
benefits you are entitled to; speaking with housing or other services on your
behalf; helping you communicate with the school or talking through
relationship issues.
We provide practical help, like food parcels and clothing, as well as a friendly
ear, ready to listen and chat about anything that is bothering you.
aNCHOR FOR FAMILIES CAN BE CONTACTED VIA THE sHETLAND iSLANDS coUNCIL wEBPAGE!

Nursery Coffee
Afternoon

The Nursery Raised nearly £50 for
their outdoor area.

The bairns baked peerie buns,
banana loaf and scones. Thank you

to everyone who came along!



virtually
Safe,

Virtually
Sound

on Thursday 3rd of October our secondary department along
with pupils from Baltasound took part in a Virtually Safe,

Virtually Sound event. 
This involved 4 different workshops run by our partners from
Healthy Shetland, shetland public protection committee and
OPEN. pupils learnt about the dangers of smoking and vaping,
online safety and child exploitation, children's rights under

the UNCRC and mental health.

Thank you to
everyone

involved, our
young people

had an
excellent

day!



MYJHS
Christmas

Shopping  Night
Thursday 28th November

1900
Tea and homebakes!

Please contact Jackie Guthrie to book
a table!


